WILTSHIRE COUNCIL – PLANNING POLICY FORMATION

The new local authority for Wiltshire will be formed on 1st April 2009 and will be known as ‘Wiltshire Council’.   This will replace all the four current district councils and the existing Wiltshire County Council.

Wiltshire Council will have to produce a Local Development Framework which will contain policies and proposals to guide future development.

The first step in this process is the formation of Sustainability Appraisals and Strategic Environmental Assessments (known collectively as ‘SA’) on new development documents.   There are five stages in this formation of SA:  evidence gathering, issues and options, preferred option, submit to Secretary of State, Examination.   

The Parish Council have been notified that there is a consultation underway from 12th January to 16th February 2009 on the draft Wiltshire Council Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report.   Included in this report are 13 topic papers, one of which covers Population and Housing.   This Scoping Report is the “evidence gathering” part of the process.   At this stage, the general public are not invited to comment but you may, if you wish, view these documents at:  www.wiltshire.gov.uk/local-development-framework or the documents may be viewed in Salisbury library or SDC council offices.   If you do have any comments, please pass them to the Parish Clerk.
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